CLIFTON VILLAGE
NEWSLETTER

2017

SUMMER

CVRA VILLAGE DIARY

SUMMER GARDEN PARTY Saturday 8 ™ July 2017
Holly House Village Rd 12.30pm

CLIFTON VILLAGE MUSIC FESTIVAL 13" 7 16" July 2017
St Marybés Churc

VILLAGE MYSTERY EVENING 11" November 2017
.......... to be revealed....... Village Hall

Produced by Clifton Village Residents Association



Contents
1 Diary of CVRA Events 2017

2 Contents

3 Chaiwwoman's Message

5 Village Notes

7 Forthcoming CVRA Events

9 Art Club

9 Garden Club

10 The Village Garden Group 2017
12 Events atSt Marys Church

14 Neighbourhood Watch

16 Advertisements

Clifto n Village Residents Association ~Committee

Chair Treasurer Secretary
Pat Rice Helen Huffer Graeme Barker

Committee Members : Glenys Blacknell , Philip Bull, Kath Kay, Ed
Peterson, James Royston and John Woodall

www.clifton -village.org.uk

Keep up to date with what is happening in the village

The CVRA have a village Facebook Page. You can either
search for o6Clifton Villageé f
find us at :

www.facebook.com/cliftonvillagenottingham



http://www.facebook.com/cliftonvillagenottingham
http://www.clifton-village.org.uk/

Chairwoma n &wmmer Report

Now that summer has arrived at last with the promise of warmer weathere

can all look forward to spending more time out and about or in our gardens. It
62y Qi 06S t2y3 6SF2NB GKS / £w! {dzyyYSH
gardens of Holly Cottage. The day has been changed this year to Saturday but
the venue is still te same. Make a note in your diaries for Jul{}.8Committee
members will no doubt have already been out selling tickets.

The last CVRA event
was the fish and chip
supper which was
obviously a good
evening thanks to
some quality fish and
chips followed by the
opportunity to dance
off all those calories to
music provided by
Jonathan Blacknell.
Plctures of the evening placed ahe village facebook page have apparently
NEOSAOSR ydzYSNRdza af A1 Saoé

With the music
FSalAort |
in July starting on the
13th and the garden
group buffet lunch
and plant swap in
August on the 19th
there is plenty to
look forward to
throughout the
summer months.
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We can also look forward to fewer visits from the travellers now that the

bollards are going to be put in place in late June. Why only on one section of the
green you must be asking? We agree it does not make sense when we all know
that the last group of travellers were so numerous that they parked on all areas
of the green and what a horrendously disgusting mess they left again! Our
councillors feel that it is more cost effective to continue with the original plan
YR &K2dzZ RN KA & KSYG Ieg 12 GKS SELISya
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need any additional bollards! Thanks to Graeme Barker who has gone to great
lengths to compile a dossier of evidence piided by some of us in the village, in
particular Simon Masserella, the councillors and police over the intervening
years, we now have a wealth of evidence that can be presented to the Clifton
family to make them realise what an enormous blight the travelteplace on

village life.

You may have noticed some further work taking place at the Old Rectory. This
was to comply with an order placed by the council to further secure the building
and make the whole plot tidier. The committee are in regular contadithv
councillors to remind them to instruct the owner of his obligations under the
planning laws. The owner is currently in negotiation with the council to vary the
2NRAIAYEFE &alrtS aINBSYSyildo LT adz00Saat
work will continue led by a team of successful professional builders. More
fingers crossed! No travellers, a completed Rectory! We can only keep hoping
but all looks a little closer.

At the CVRA AGM held back in May the committee wereetected and

welcomed Kah Kay to the team. We know how hard working she is and were so
pleased that she was persuaded to step in to the vacant position on the
committee. Supporting the committee is a group of residents who regularly give
of their time when they are able. We thaniou all because the committee on its
own would struggle to complete all the tasks needed to keep the village the
vibrant place it is. A perfect example of this is when | sent out a call for help to
plant up the village planters with summer bedding. Thiadhto be delayed due

to the presence of the travellers but the call for help was responded to once
they had gone, so many thanks to Kath Kay and Karen Garnon who helped Clart
Ashton to complete the task. We also had offers from Ed Peterson, Dan Garnon
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and Ann Hooley so thanks to all of you for your offers of help. It is always much
appreciated.

You may have noticed a large number of us walking around the village on the
10" of June. This was the garden groups open garden trail which is always open
to anyone to join in. The afternoon is a great opportunity to socialise as well as
view some great gardens. Events such as this enable us to get to know resident:
who we might not normally meet and on this occasion it was fantastic to make
the acquaintance ofthe/ S¢ NBX &aARSyda 2F | I NReQa /
to welcome new residents from further afield, Miguel, Marta and their children
Enrique and Berta from Madrid. We hope you will all enjoy living here. Oh and |
almost forgot aur new youngest resident, Aicus,son to Robin and Sophie.
Welcome to our world!

Pat Rice " 2013une 15

Village Notes

Protection of the Village Green

As Pat has outlined in her port work is soon to start on the much awaited
bollards to protect the village green from travellers. The CVRA has however
0SSy 1SSy (2 SyadaNB GKIFIG ¢S R2y Qi f €
further representation to the Council to seek immediataigport to extend the
proposed barriers to rest of the green that will remain unprotected. Having our
position on file will allow the council to move more quickly if the travellers

simply move to the other side of the green after the bollards are erected.

The Old Rectory

/| 2y 0AYydZAy3a gAGK YFGGSNB OGKFG R2y Qi a2
urgent meeting with the Council to understand what the latest delay is to the
g2N]la 2y GKS wSOil2NERz FyR G2 asSSil Of
legal enforcement with the owner for non completion of the urgent works

which were agreed in early 2016. We know there are developers who are
interested in completing the works and we believe that the council has the right
to compulsorily purchase the prop#y to allow the works to take place. Our
guestion is why is this not being progressed? We will update everyone on the
outcome of this once it has taken place.
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Barton in Fabis Gravel Pit Planning Application

We continue to keep in touch with our neighbours in Barton in Fabis regarding
the Gravel pit application. The latest position we have is that the County Council
have rejected the original submission as incomplete and asked the gravel pit
owners to completefurther technical reports on issues such as noise and dust
before any resubmission is made. Compilation of these reports will take some
time but it is expected that there will be a rsubmission in a matter of weeks.

We will keep in contact with the Badn in Fabis councillors and inform the

village when any new application goes live that we need to respond to.

Ward Walk i 19" June 2017

Many of the villagers, including representatives of the CVRA attended a
Councillor Ward walk on the 19June 2017. A number of issues were discussed,
many of which have been outlined above, but in addition:

1 Overgrown trees a number of overgrown trees were highlighted, many
around the green. Many have already been removed or trimmed.

91 Dovecotec The villag reiterated their concerns about the deteriorating
state of the Dovecote. NCC are going to review their latest Condition
Reportand let the village know the findings of this.

1 State of the Village Greeg The tatty and overgrown state of the green
was highighted. It was requested that this be cut more often as it is
currently unusable for any ball games or similar.

AND FINALLY...... Would you be interested in attending the

Barton in Fabis Beer and Cider Festival on Frida) 8ept

LT GKSNB A& adzFFAOASYG AyuSNBadg Ay
be provided....... speak to your CVRA committee member or let Graknosy -
graemebarker@greenbee.ngt01159 844866

Clifton Village Hall & School House Trust
If anyone would like to book the Village Hall for an event please
contact Clare Ashton or Francis Buck on 07982 830120
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Saturday 8" Julyd'12.3

Holly House on

Village Road : \
(Village Hall if badweath,

A\ R N
Adults £7 \‘ﬁxg\hildren‘ﬁ ORI\
L\ A A

Complimentary drink and buffet %
lunch in picturesque surroundings <
Ticket Sellers will be calling on all
households - Please bring your own

garden chairs



Clifton_
Village Open
Garden

10" June
2017
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